SOUTH WHITLEY TOWN COUNCIL WORK SESSION MINUTES TOWN HALL BOARD ROOM 118 E FRONT STREET SOUTH WHITLEY, IN 46787 JUNE 12<sup>TH</sup> 2018 at 5:30 PM

The work session was called to order at 5:31 PM on Tuesday, June 12<sup>TH</sup> 2018. Those present were Council President Randy Cokl, Councilman Bill Boggs, Councilman Les Hoffman, Waste Water Operator/Supervisor Kent Slater, Town Marshal Mikel VanDevender and Clerk-Treasurer Janet Howard.

Phil Labrash DLZ representative wanted to talk with Council and present them with a Letter Agreement for Preparation of Roadway Asset Inventory. This is an agreement for professional services relating to the completion of the INDOT Roadway Asset Inventory. Completion of the Inventory will allow the town to apply for the 2018 Community Crossing Matching Grant Program. This will open up on August 5<sup>th</sup> 2018 and will close September 28th, 2018. The Asset Management Plan is an inventory of all the streets the town maintains and will also rate them as to what condition the roads are in. Mr. Slater/Utility Supervisor stated to the Council that the Title VI and ADA Transition Plans are a key part to get Federal Funds and other funding sources for INDOT. If adopted this would be available on the Town Website and would comply with Audit standards. There was discussion and Council will review to make a decision at the next meeting. Mr. Labrash will be at the next Council meeting on July 26<sup>th</sup> 2018 for the Councils decision. At the last Regular Council meeting resident David Warner asked Council to consider having LED speed signs installed at two intersections back near the schools. Marshal VanDevender gave Council papers with information the he and Jason Keim/Street Superintendent complied. It was mentioned that the State may provide radar signs for this, this was looked into and they no longer do this. Council will look over and discuss at a later date. Marshal VanDevender mentioned that he and Councilman Hoffman were meeting tomorrow with school officials for the first round of interviews for the SRO position. He stated that after these interviews they would have it down to 2 or 3 applicants and would need to set up a time with Council for an Executive Session to interview and then a special meeting right after to hire someone. There was discussion on updating the ordinance concerning junk and etc on properties in town.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 6:01 P.M. was made by President Cokl.

ouncil President, Randy Cokl

Councilman, Bill Boggs

ATTEST: ganet Howard